KEANSBURG BOARD OF EDUCATION 100 PALMER PLACE KEANSBURG, NJ 07734

RETREAT MINUTES July 9, 2015

CALL TO ORDER

I hereby call to order the Retreat Meeting of the Keansburg Board of Education, held on July 9, 2015, in the Bolger Middle School Faculty Lounge. Adequate notice for this meeting has been mailed to the Asbury Park Press, filed with the Municipal Clerk of Keansburg, posted on the District website and posted inside the office of the Keansburg Board of Education, 100 Palmer Place, Keansburg, NJ on January 13, 2015.

ROLL CALL

Corey Lowell, Board Secretary/Business Administrator, called the roll:

Present: Dolores Bartram, Ann Marie Best, Michael Donaldson, Judy Ferraro, Walter Fleming, and Christopher Hoff

Absent: Patricia Frizell, Robert Ketch, and Kimberly Kelaher- Moran

Also Present: Gerald North, Superintendent of Schools

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Number of public present: 0

The Summer Retreat of the BOE included presentations by Corey Lowell, Dr. Thomas Tramaglini and Gerald North. The Board discussed facility projects, student performance and personnel vacancies.

MOTION ON ADJOURNMENT

Motion by Patricia Frizell and seconded by Dolores Bartram to adjourn this meeting.

Roll call vote: 6 in favor, 0 opposed, 3 absent, and 0 abstain; motion carried. Closed the meeting at 10:30 pm.

Respectfully submitted

Corey J. Lowell, SFO

Business Administrator/Board Secretary

C: Gerald North Administrators Board Members